STATEMENT OF REASONS

City of Newcastle upon Tyne

(On Street Parking Places) Order 2009 
(City Centre Variation) Order 2025

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order is as follows:-

A review of some city centre locations has identified areas where we feel improvements can be made to the taxi rank provision, which in turn will hopefully reduce conflict with other road users elsewhere on the network.  Taxis provide an important role in moving people across not only Newcastle but the wider region too. It is important therefore that taxi ranks are easily accessible for people visiting the City’s amenities and attractions particularly those serving the nighttime economy. 

The review has also identified a shortage of parking places for Blue Badge holders in the vicinity of the Theatre Royal, particularly for evening shows.

The proposals would increase capacity for taxis at the popular and well-established Cloth Market rank and would also make more efficient use of the new loading laybys on Grey Street by changing the restrictions at the two most northerly laybys to allow blue badge parking from 5pm to midnight. This proposal will create additional accessible parking spaces for visitors to the theatre.

We are also proposing to introduce late night taxi ranks from 10pm onwards at the two southern laybys on Grey Street. This will be of benefit to the nighttime economy, while maintaining space for servicing for those businesses requiring deliveries outside normal operational hours.

It is proposed to remove two pay and display spaces near the Gallowgate junction to 
improve access for vehicles servicing nearby businesses. To cater for the increased 
demand in this area following the opening of St James Stack, we are proposing to install evening taxi ranks within the remaining pay and display spaces after 7pm.



